Government of Kosovo and Ministry of European Integrations
A statement regarding attack on civil liberties and freedom of the speech

Prishtinë, 15 December 2012. – Ministry of European Integrations have followed with great interest the situation related to a protest of some extremists groups that have endangered public order and freedoms of assembly and expression of citizens of Kosovo. 

We welcome the dedication of Interior Ministry which has sent police forces to stop the incidents and attacks on private property and civic freedoms and we encourage more work on stopping the discrimination on basis of ethnicity, religion, sexual orientation We are thankful for the prompt reaction of Ombudserson of Kosovo and we invite all NGO’s and sports organizations to use only methods of civic debate when discussing social issues in Republic of Kosovo.
On this occasion we remind the public that Conclusions of EU Commission oblige the Government to improve the situation related to freedom of speech and media freedoms as essential condition identified in Feasibility Study. Ministry of European Integrations and the Government of Kosovo is dedicated to respecting human rights and liberties as a principled stance of all institutions and political spectrum that supports Kosovo’s EU agenda. 

Extremism of such kind is not a native product but imported from other societies and inspired from similar events in neighbouring countries. 

Ministry of Integrations would like to pledge for 2013 financial year support for organizations that defend human rights, media rights and opposition to discrimination of all Kosovo citizens. Kosovo will not be a terrain where the groups that breach rights of any minority will be tolerated. This basic promise is made based on our dedication to being to the family of European nations. 
